WILLOWS PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD MEETING MINUTES 
This meeting of the Willows Public Library Board was held on Thursday, February 9, 2017, at the Willows Public Library.  The meeting was called to order at 11:00am by Lynn Soeth.
Roll Call:  Board members present: Lisa Kennedy, Lynn Soeth, Julie Price, Sunshine Kelly, Bob Griffith and Jody Meza – Willows Librarian 
Others Present:  Larry Mello – Willows City Liaison & Lauren Carly – Elk Creek Citizens Library Committee 
Meeting Minutes:    A motion was made by Lisa Kennedy to accept meeting minutes for December 8, 2016.  It was seconded by Sunshine Kelly.  
List of Bills Paid:   Willows December for Demco was a years worth of labels, bookcover, etc.  On Willows January bills for Pacific Data was to run fiber from city server room to the library.  This will be paid by grant.  The demco charge for $405.71 was for new magazine shelving unit that the Friends wanted to pay for.
Open Floor to General Public:  None
OLD/ONGOING BUSINESS:   Willows Report:  Numbers were mainly up both in December & January.  What was impressive was there was 185 programs with an attendance for 3,418 for 2016.  Bayliss Report:  December report did not transfer numbers correctly, Jodi will resend it out.  January numbers look good and steady.  Elk Creek Report:  Numbers look good for both months.  Computer use is great.  Lots of special use too.  Lauren reported that Elk Creek voted to purchase chromebooks.  They submitted a request to buy through Glenn County Office of Education so they can have them serviced by them.  So far they have not had any response.  The Board and Jody that she may want to attend a meeting of the GCOE and see where the request stands and what can be done to help speed it up.
Friends of the Library Report:   No official report as Brian was busy at the Friends Book Sale that is happening today and tomorrow with baked goods also being sold.  The Friends purchased a new magazine shelf for the library.  
Glenn County Literacy Project Report:  A report was submitted (see attached).  Alaya was out sick today but provided the report.  She and Brian are now jointly working on the Glenn County Literacy Project.
Update of Love Your Library Month proclamation:  Jody was presented an Official Proclamation from the City of Willows acknowledging Love Your Library Month.  It was suggested that she scan document so it could be shared on Facebook.

Update on CENIC high-speed broadband internet installation and grant assistance:   We are now connected and need to cancel Comcast.  There was a delay in one piece of equipment that will complete project to have connection run at optimum speed.  The wifi password is bemyguest.
NEW BUSINESS
Staffing Update:  Rachael is leaving the Willows Library. She is going to work for the Orland Library.  Jody is hoping to fill vacancy internally.
Comments by Board Members:  Piano Update:  Mary Rose Kennedy purchased piano from Friends of the Library for $300 and it will be moved next week.  She is associated with the Glenn Chorale.  The Board welcomed our new City Liaison, Larry Mello.  Larry asked that we email or talk to him about anything interesting we would especially like be brought up to the city.  He will provide Jody his email address.
Meeting adjourned at 11:36. Julie and Sunshine will be unable to make April meeting
NEXT BOARD MEETING:  Tentatively scheduled for Thursday,  April 13, 2017 at 11am. at the BAYLISS LIBRARY.


Submitted by Lisa Kennedy - Secretary
